
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
(By email) 

 
Our Ref: MGLA110620-4380 

 
25 June 2020 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 11 June 2020.  Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
You asked for: 
 

Please accept this email as a Freedom of Information Request under all the applicable 
legislation in relation to planning. In particular, the determination of the Convoy's Wharf, 
Deptford, London, SE8  [The GLA reference is D&P 0051c]  
 
This was determined by the Mayor of London in 2014 in a public hearing and details of 
the meeting and papers are here:  
 
https://www.london.gov.uk/WHAT-WE-DO/PLANNING/PLANNING-APPLICATIONS-
AND-DECISIONS/public-hearings/convoys-wharf-public-hearing 
 
I would like a copy of the letter(s) from Sir Steve Bullock to the Mayor of London and the 
reply(ies) in relation to this hearing and application. This may include correspondence 
before and after the hearing. 

 
Our response to your request is as follows: 
 
Please find attached the information the GLA holds within scope of your request.  
 
Please note that names of junior members of staff are exempt from disclosure under s.40 
(Personal information) of the Freedom of Information Act. This information could potentially 
identify specific employees and as such constitutes as personal data which is defined by Article 
4(1) of the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) to mean any information relating to an 
identified or identifiable living individual. It is considered that disclosure of this information 
would contravene the first data protection principle under Article 5(1) of GDPR which states 
that Personal data must be processed lawfully, fairly and in a transparent manner in relation to 
the data subject. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  
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Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer  
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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